

133 Molesworth Street PO Box 5013 Wellington 6140 New Zealand T+64 4 496 2000

15 May 2018

Kate Aschoff kateaschoff@gmail.com

Ref: H201803290

Transfer of request for official information to all District Health Boards.

Dear Ms Aschoff,

Thank you for your request for official information, received on 2 May 2018:

'I am requesting information in regards to deaths and respite care. I have also sent this to the NZ Police.

I would like to know firstly if this information is on record, and if not why. And if it is on record for the numbers to please be provided.

- A) In the past 3-8 years how many deaths, of any kind, have occurred in Facility-based/host-family Respites in Aotearoa?
- B) In the past 3-8 years how many near deaths have occurred in facility based/home-family respites in Aotearoa?
- C) In the past 3-8 years how many violent acts have occurred in facility based/home-family respites in Aotearoa?
- D) In the past 3-8 years how many suicides have occurred in facility based/home-family respites in Aotearoa?

If this information is not on record I would then like to inquire why it has not previously been deemed as relevant data for collection, as it contributes to the safety and prevention of harm for people of New Zealand'.

You provided a clarification on 6 May 2018:

'To clarify further, in saying "in the last 3-8 years" I am referring to all available data since 2010. I understand there may not be data for the 2015, 2016, 2017 period yet, but if it is available I would like to receive it.'

You provided another clarification, at the request of the Ministry of Health (the Ministry), on 10 May 2018:

'A) In the past 3-8 years how many suicides have occurred in facility based/home-family respites in Aotearoa? If the time period is too much of a stretch I'm happy to also accept any/all information from the last 2-5 years.

If possible it would also be ideal if I could get information on:

B) In the past 2-5 years how many unsuccessful suicide attempts have occurred in facility

based/home-family respites in Aotearoa?

I would indeed like this request to only include the scope of mental health respites.'

We have assessed your request further, and have concluded that the Ministry is still unable to provide the information requested as it is not information that the Ministry holds. However, we believe that the information you have requested is more closely associated with the functions of the District Health Boards.

Accordingly, the Ministry has decided to transfer the amended request of 10 May 2018 to the 20 District Health Boards under section 14 of the Official information Act 2982 (the Act):

'A) In the past 3-8 years how many suicides have occurred in facility based/home-family respites in Aotearoa? If the time period is too much of a stretch I'm happy to also accept any/all information from the last 2-5 years.

If possible it would also be ideal if I could get information on:

B) In the past 2-5 years how many unsuccessful suicide attempts have occurred in facility

based/home-family respites in Aotearoa?

I would indeed like this request to only include the scope of mental health respites.'

You can expect an acknowledgement of your request from the District Health Boards in due course.

You have the right, under section 28 of the Act, to ask the Ombudsman to review my decision to transfer your request for information.

Yours sincerely

Nick Allan

Manager (Acting)

Ministerial Services

Office of the Director-General

CC oiarequest@wairarapa.dhb.org.nz (Wairarapa District Health Board - Corporate Office); ailsac@adhb.govt.nz, (Auckland District Health Board - Chief Executive Office); oia@ccdhb.org.nz (Capital and Coast Coast District Health Board - Corporate Office); OIA@southerndhb.govt.nz (Southern District Health Board - Corporate Office (Otago)): dale.bramley@waitematadhb.govt.nz, (Waitemata District Health Board - Corporate Office); RES-OIArequest@huttvalleydhb.org.nz (Hutt Valley District Health Board - Corporate Office); david.meates@cdhb.govt.nz, (West Coast District Health Board); OlArequest@cdhb.health.nz, (Canterbury District Health Board - Corporate Office): OIA_contact@waikatodhb.health.nz (Waikato District Health Board - Corporate Office): gloria.johnson@middlemore.co.nz, (Counties Manukau District Health Board - Executive and Funding Office); Helen.Mason@bopdhb.govt.nz, (Bay of Plenty District Health Board -Corporate Office); Jim.Green@tdh.org.nz, (Tairawhiti District Health Board - Corporate Office); kathryn.cook@midcentraldhb.govt.nz, (MidCentral District Health Board - Corporate Office); kevin.snee@hawkesbaydhb.govt.nz, (Hawke's Bay District Health Board -Corporate office); nick.chamberlain@northlanddhb.org.nz, (Northland District Health Board -Whangarei Hospital); ntrainor@scdhb.health.nz, (South Canterbury District Health Board -Corporate office); OIArequest@nmdhb.govt.nz (Nelson Marlborough District Health Board -Corporate Office); ron.dunham@lakesdhb.govt.nz, (Lakes District Health Board - Rotorua Hospital); rosemary.clements@tdhb.org.nz, (Taranaki District Health Board - Corporate Office); russell.simpson@wdhb.org.nz, (Whanganui District Health Board)

Encl Request for information from Kate Ashcoff